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Please find the monthly Main Street Manager updates below:  
 
New Main Street Businesses: During November and December, three Main Street Businesses 
received a Certificate of Occupancy from the City. Giggles Smoke Shop located at 904 Chestnut 
Street, BrainWell, LLC located at 909 Pecan Street, and Bastrop Real Estate Professionals 
located at 807 Main Street.  
 
Updating Downtown Business Contacts: At the November MSAB meeting, board members were 
assigned addresses and contact sheets to get updated contact information for the businesses in 
the Main Street District. Please send that information to Candice Butts to compile into a Master 
Contact list- not only is it helpful in ensuring everyone is getting our Main Street communications, 
but it is necessary for our calculation of our vacancy rate so we would like to get it completed in 
time to include for this upcoming Quarterly Report.  
 
Main Street Academy 2022 Plan: The plan for Main Street Academy is to gather a library of video 
resources and training for Main Street District Businesses that will be pushed out periodically 
through our emails and stored electronically on the Main Street Program’s website for easy 
access.  
 
Bastrop Economic Development Corporation Main Street Contract: The BEDC approved the Main 
Street contract for an additional two years of economic development support in the Main Street 
District. Based on advice from both the BEDC Attorney and City Attorney, the City Council has 
been working through creating a high-level economic development policy with a consultant to be 
reviewed at the second City Council meeting in January. Once that is adopted, staff will have the 
Council direction to move forward with the Main Street funding as well as the Downtown Lighting 
Project. 
 
Annual Main Street Accreditation: We are working on Main Street Annual Accreditation that is due 
on January 21st. The Accreditation consists of the submission of work plans, self-assessment, 
organizational chart, design projects, and Committee Structure. Once completed, staff will attach 
a copy of the report to our next Main Street Manager Report.  
 



 

Downtown Master Plan: Staff has been moving forward with the City’s goal to do a Downtown 
Master Plan in Fiscal Year 2023. This plan would be the first of its kind for our Downtown and 
plan business development, the next corridors of growth, public infrastructure investment, 
frontage upgrades, parking, community spaces, gateways, and wayfinding for the next 10 years. 
Master Plans also include recommendations for funding sources to be rolled into CIP Plans. In 
order to prepare for that Master Plan, the Main Street Program will contract to have an updated 
Market Analysis completed as well as a Placemaking Audit. These items will allow us to shorten 
the length of time it will take to complete the Master Plan and can be helpful in attracting 
businesses along with small implementations this year and next as we work though the larger 
process. The Board will be kept appraised as we work through both those projects with two 
different companies.  
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